# Union Township Trustees September 16, 2024 Regular Trustee Meeting

The Union Township Trustees met on September 16, 2024, at 7:00 pm for a regular meeting. Fiscal Officer Karen Nethers roll call showed the following trustees: Roger Start, Jeff Sharps and John Slater. Paula Greene, Township Administrator, and Dave Cable, Road Superintendent, were present. Trustee Start led the Pledge of Allegiance. Guests – Martha Cable and Bill McWilliams.

Minutes –Mr. Slater motioned, and Mr. Sharps seconded to approve the September 3, 2024, minutes. Motion carried.

Bills - Mr. Slater motioned, and Mr. Sharps seconded to approve the bills. Motion carried.

### Public Comments - No comments

#### Fiscal Officer

Red Roof Inn - Mr. Start asked the status of bed tax revenue. Still investigating.

### Road and Bridge

Beaver Run Road – ODOT will be closing the west side of Beaver Run Road for repairs. The Township is setting up road closed signs. Mr. Slater asked if the rise in the road would be smoothed. Dave said he would check.

## Administration

Wind & Solar Hearing – The Commissioners passed an Exclusionary Zone in Multiple Townships Resolution during a regular meeting.

River Round Up – On September 7, Paula, Dave and family and Rick Black participated in the River Round Up.

Granville Twp. Fire Contract Revision -The signed amendment and resolution was sent to Chief Curtis.

ODOT – Paula spoke with Ty Thompson of ODOT, who stated ODOT was not and had not requested any resolutions or letter of support for the placement of Roundabouts on State Route 37. Mr. Start asked that a meeting with ODOT and the Trustees be set.

### Economic Development -None

# Public Comments-None

#### Trustees

Mr. Sharps attended what he believed to be the last Framework meeting. Jamie Greene of Planning Next, gave "Kudos" to the township for completing their comprehensive plan. The Granville Township Fire will hold an Open House on October 26 from 10am to 2 pm.

Mr. Start will be taking Congressman Troy Balderson on a tour of the township on October 16. Mr. Slater asked that Mr. Balderson be shown the Township highlights including the Hebron Fish Hatchery.

With there being no further business. Mr. Start moved to adjourn at 7:20 pm. Mr. Sharps seconded. The next Union Township Trustees will be held Monday, October 7, 2024, at 7:00pm.

Roger Start

President

John Slater

Trustee

Jeff Sharps

Vice President

Karen Nethers

Fiscal Officer